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NGCOA Virginia Board Conference Call
Thursday, May 20, 2010

Minutes

Attendance – David Norman, Glen Byrnes, Gordon Digby, Mike Hatch, Don Ryder, Mike Bennett, Bob Swiger, Dave Donofrio, Nancy Downie, Leslie Remme

The meeting was called to order at 1:31 pm.

Roll Call of Participants

The meeting began with a roll call of participants.  
Approval of Minutes

A motion to approve the minutes of the April 1, 2010 Board Conference Call passed.

Re-cap of Joint Meeting with CMAA Virginias Chapter
Norman gave an overview of the joint meeting with the Virginias Chapter of CMAA on May 17, 2010.  There were around 45-50 attendees and the education featured roundtables, where each group was given several questions to ponder.  Their responses were then shared with the group as a whole.  Digby commented that there were different perspectives from the public courses versus the private clubs.  Ryder noted that he is now overseeing golf course maintenance as one of his duties at The Homestead, and he indicated that the professional staff and the golf course operations staff are learning a lot from each other.

Strategic Planning

Norman highlighted his discussion with Remme about the goal to attain self-sufficiency for the VA Chapter in 2011.  He conveyed that NGCOA will continue to assist us as we move through the process in an orderly fashion.  Remme suggested that a strategic planning session could take place in the September-October time frame, ahead of the NGCOA’s budget season.  Among the various elements, a goal will be to increase membership among golf course owners and corporate members.
Mid-Atlantic Concept
The group discussed the possibility of the Virginia Chapter branching out to form a regional chapter (i.e., Mid-Atlantic), with the possibility of adding NC and/or MD.  Bennett suggested that it is important for our chapter to get stronger before branching out.  Remme commented that MD comes and goes, but they are effective on the legislative front.  NC has very few meetings but was able to fight off recent legislation for a proposed tax on green fees, and they are in good shape financially.  Bennett suggested we monitor this opportunity.  Swiger suggested we invited NC and MD members to our annual meeting.
2010 Annual Meeting

Norman asked for the Board’s input on the 2010 Annual Meeting.  Remme noted that we had a great event last year, and suggested that we might be able to get PGA of America CEO Joe Steranka to speak at this year’s conference from the vantage point of the “WE ARE GOLF” initiative.  Swiger and Byrnes like the idea.  The Golden Horseshoe was suggested as the site, with a fall date.  Bennett suggested we keep the date flexible to accommodate Steranka’s schedule.  He also noted that we could partner with MAPGA, and said that the incoming President is an MAPGA pro (Allen Wronowski).  Byrnes suggested we contact Dick Johns of MAPGA to investigate the possibilities.

Membership Initiative

New or renewal memberships in the recent period include Winchester CC, Independence GC and Birdwood GC.  Byrnes made some membership calls, and asked for support documentation, “How Membership Can Pay for Itself.”  Downie said she would send a supply of flyers to all Board members.  

Industry Partner Program
Norman gave a sketch of a NGCOA VA Partner Program.  We need to develop benefits to sell the program, including communications vehicles (e.g., web site, eNewsletter).  Downey will send information on the Michigan corporate membership to Norman.
Old/New Business
Norman reported that the IRS nonprofit status filing continues to plod along.  Remme mentioned that NGCOA is in talks with Davis Garvin about D&O liability insurance for chapters.  

In planning to create a web site for NGCOA VA, it was suggested to acquire the domain name www.ngcoava.org.  

The Board decided that the next Board Conference Call will be June 24, 2010 at 1:30 p.m.  

Swiger asked Board members for feedback on comparative figures versus 2009.  Ryder indicated that The Homestead rounds are up by 600 this year.  He cited a new “all inclusive” amenity package they are offering.  Hatch said his clubs had a strong May with rounds and membership.  Digby said his Norfolk courses were down in January-February, but nationally they were up slightly.  Bennett indicated TGP was up in March, and in April rounds were up but revenue down.  In May, TGP rounds were slightly down.  Donofrio said King Carter’s rounds were ahead in both March and April.  Byrnes said The Golden Horseshoe’s performance was similar to The Homestead.  Swiger noted the big snow this year, but that after that, round and outings were ahead of the 2009 pace.  They acquired a new property in VA (Bull Run GC).  He said that wedding business was up, and they were ahead of budget in May.  In addition, Raspberry Golf bought a course in York, PA recently.

The meeting was adjourned at 2:29 p.m.
